
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

August 4, 2008                                             Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Kathy M Luthi,  

Commissioner Harold McCullick, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County Clerk 

Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m., by Chairperson Luthi. 

 

The official minutes of July 28, 2008, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Ken Stelter, Custodian, talked to the commissioners about the quote he received from S 

& S Contractors.   

 

At 8:15 a.m., the commissioners held the 2009 budget hearing.  With no one present, 

Commissioner McGavran moved to accept the 2009 proposed County budget.  

Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  At 8:30 a.m., the commissioners 

held the 2009 budget hearing for the fire districts.  With no one present, Commissioner 

McGavran moved to accept the 2009 proposed budget for the fire districts.  

Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  

 

Brandon Cochran, was an observer. 

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed the research of the procedures on 

implementing sales tax.   

 

Dr Wymer, Dental, and Dr Kerm Wedel, City of Minneapolis, came in and discussed the 

dental clinic project. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, shared a revised quote on the purchase of oil 

through Vance Brothers, Kansas City.  Roads and bridges were discussed.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 5. 

       

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:00 a.m.   


